
Minutes of the Westbrook Council of Beaches Meeting 
  July 7, 2016  

 
Multimedia room, Mulvey Center 
 
Attendees: 
Cedar Crest     Barbara Wolf 
Cedar Crest     Andy Schatz 
Pilots Point     Tony Fastaia 
Pilots Point     Dan DeMaio 
Coral Sands     Mark DeMaio 
Coral Sands     MaryJane Monahan 
Coral Sands     Janice Shaw 
Coral Sands      Lisa Dunnery 
Grove Beach Improvement Assn.   Diane Ammerman 
Grove Beach Point Assoc.   Traver Steiner 
Stannard Beach    Steve Mason 
Sagamore Terrace    Bob DeLisa 
Grove Beach Terrace Assoc.   Michael Tosatti 
Island View Beach    Jamie Abraham 
Island View Beach    Joe Marino  
Island View Beach    Steve Smith 
Old  Kelsey Point    Carolyn Fish 
Pointina Beach    Lucy Nobile 
Grove Beach     Paul Ireland 
Chapman Beach    Ed Gales 
Grove Beach Terrace    Cindy Beaulier 
Grove Beach Terrace    Jacob Beaulier 
West Beach     Peter Stelma  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM 
 
The minutes of June 6, 2016 were approved. 
 
The Treasurer was not at this meeting. 
 
Harbor Commission – Keith Rich sent the new 2016 mooring application to Barbara 
Wolf.  She will put it on our web-site.   
 
Traffic Commission – Tony Fastaia said the citations would be processed with the Tax 
Office. If you have any traffic problems, you can contact him by email at 
a.fastaia@gmail.com.   
 
Barbara Wolf said there would be a meeting of the shoreline beach associations on July 
31st at 3 pm at the Saybrook Manor club house.  Our August 1, 2016 meeting will have 
our scholarship presentation and a talk about waste treatment.   



 
Someone asked if there is a schedule for re-surfacing the town roads.  He was concerned 
about Chapman, Waldron and Old Kelsey Roads.  How do they choose which ones to do?  
.   
Jo-Marie Kasniak from the Sacred Heart University Biology Department gave us a 
presentation about the horseshoe crabs in Long Island Sound.  It is called Project Limilus.  
The females lay their eggs below the high tide line from mid May to the end of June.  She 
asked that we not rake the sand below the high tide line from mid May to mid July so we 
don’t disturb the eggs.  There are several volunteer opportunities to help this project; 
counting the horseshoe crabs, tagging them and retrieving the tagged ones.  Their website 
is www.projectlimulus.org. 
 
The next Council of Beaches meeting will be Monday, August 1, 2016.  The meeting will 
be held in the Multi-media Room at 7 pm.      
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM. 
  
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
      Lucy Nobile, Secretary 
      Westbrook Council of Beaches    


